
               b e o n e t o g e t h e r. c o m 
 

 
“See! The winter is past; the rains are over and gone. Flowers appear on the earth; 

 the season of singing has come.” (Song of Songs 2:11-12) 
 

Dear friends and prayer partners, 
 

Though the world is in turmoil, and many are in desperation, let us praise our God who makes everything new 
and, like the new season, and restores our hope in Him as we trust His sovereign plans for us. 

 

REPORT ON BRAZIL’S MISSION TRIP (JANUARY/FEBRUARY) 

  

During our leadership training retreat last month on a mission trip to the Amazon, something amazing 
happened. We had about thirty young missionaries who 
work evangelizing and planting churches in the villages 
alongside the Amazon River. One evening we were 
studying about the theology of death. I wanted to make sure 
the missionaries had the biblical view of death and the 
reality of eternal life in heaven or in hell. At the end of that 
session, the Holy Spirit moved my heart to give an invitation 
for salvation. I knew they were all missionaries, but I obeyed 
God’s voice and did it anyway. Suddenly I heard that 
someone wanted to receive Christ. It was Mrs. Alzira, the 
lady that was cooking our meals during that retreat. Alzira 
came to the front and told us she was member of a 
Christian Church but had never accepted the Lord Jesus as 

her personal savior. So, in front of all missionaries, she prayed receiving Christ as her savior. Everyone was 
amazed and we prayed with her and praised the Lord for bringing salvation even during a missionary’s retreat.  

  
BEONETOGETHER HELPING UKRAINE  
 
Our missionaries Kevin Janzen and Sam Cianelli from 
Portugal made a road trip to help people in Ukraine. They 

brought food, close and other essential items to the board of Poland and 
Ukraine where Ukrainians are receiving shelter. They also brought to 
Portugal six Ukrainian friends live with their family near Lisbon. Sam told 
us that on the road that had to jump in front line of the war between 
Ukraine and Russia, but the Lord heard our prayers and they returned to Portugal safely. We praise the Lord 
for this brave endeavor ministry.  Let’s continue to pray for God's work and ministry among the Ukrainians. 
 

BEONETOGETHER MISSIONS CONFERENCE IN DALLAS, TEXAS 
 

From March 31-April 2, we will host about 30 of our Beonetogether missionaries here in Dallas. We will meet at 
Inspiration Church in Mesquite and Dr. Scott J Horrell from Dallas Seminary will be speaking on Servant 
Leadership. Please pray as Lucy and I prepare homes, the church, and all details to receive well our 
missionaries. The expense for this conference is enormous since many will be driving to get to Dallas with the 
gas price so high. If you’d like to contribute for the expenses, please contact me @: moisesmoura@yahoo.com 
 

WITH LOVE, JOY, AND PROFOUND GRATITUDE FOR YOUR PARTNERSHIP, 
 

MOISES & LUCY MOURA 
FOR SUPPORT CLICK HERE 
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